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Report Reference:  11.0   
Policy and Scrutiny 

 

Open Report on behalf of Executive Director Performance and Governance 
 

Report to: Children and Young People Scrutiny Committee 

Date: 24 June 2011 

Subject: Committee Learning and Development  
Decision Reference:   Key decision? No   

Summary:  

This report invites members of the Committee to identify if they have any 
learning and development needs specific to their work on this Committee. Any 
learning and development needs that are identified will be referred to the 
Councillor Development Group for further consideration. 

 
 

Actions Required: 

Members of the Committee are invited to identify any learning and development 
needs thay may have in relation to their work on this Committee. 

 
 
1. Background
 
Following the County Council elections in June 2009, a series of learning and 
development sessions were provided as part of the Councillor Induction 
Programme. As we reach the mid-point of the four year Council term, this seems 
like an ideal opportunity for members of each of the scrutiny committees to 
consider their own learning and development requirements in relation to their work 
in scrutiny. Suggestions are invited from each Committee and can be raised during 
the meeting or passed on to the Scrutiny Team following the meeting.    
 
Once comments have been received from all the Committees then this feedback 
will be collated and presented to the Councillor Development Group. The 
Councillor Development Group will then be able to draw upon this source of 
information as they develop the future learning and development programme on 
behalf of all County Councillors.       
 
2. Conclusion
 
This item provides the Committee with the opportunity to highlight any learning and 
development requirements that Members may have in relation to the work of the 
Committee.     
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3. Consultation 
 
 
 
 

 
 

a)  Policy Proofing Actions Required 

Not applicable. 
 

 
 
4. Background Papers 
 
No background papers within Section 100D of the Local Government Act 1972 
were used in the preparation of this report. 
 
 
 
This report was written by Tracy Johnson, who can be contacted on 01522 552164 
or tracy.johnson@lincolnshire.gov.uk. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


